
 

 

 

Recommendation for Council Action (CMD) 

Austin City Council Item ID: 31625 Agenda Number 5. 

Meeting Date: April 10, 2014 

Department: Contract Management 

Subject 
 
Authorize execution of a change order to the construction contract with AUSTIN FILTER SYSTEMS, INC., for Roy 
G. Guerrero Colorado River Park Rebid in the amount of $45,000 for a total contract amount not to exceed 
$5,473,712.04.   

Amount and Source of Funding 
 
Funding is available in the Fiscal Year 2013-2014 Capital Budget of the Parks and Recreation Department. 

Fiscal Note 
 
A fiscal note is attached. 

Purchasing 
Language:       

Prior Council 
Action: 

July 23, 2009 – Council authorized negotiation and execution of a construction contract with 
Austin Filter Systems, Inc. 

For More 
Information: 

Mark Schruben, 512-974-7048; Marty Stump, 512-974-9460; Lucy Bonee, 512-974-7967; 
Felecia Shaw, 512-974-6017. 

Boards and 
Commission 
Action: 

      

Related Items:  

MBE / WBE: 
This contract was awarded in compliance with City Code Chapter 2-9A (Minority Owned and 
Women Owned Business Enterprise Procurement Program) with 7.10% MBE and 2.20% 
WBE subcontractor participation to date including this change order. 

Additional Backup Information 



 

 

 
The Roy G. Guerrero Colorado River Park is located between Pleasant Valley Road and Montopolis Drive, with 
access by the public from Grove Boulevard.  Funding for the project was approved in the 1998 General Obligation 
(GO) Bond referendum.  Construction started on October 26, 2009, and Substantial Completion was achieved in 
February 2013.  The park was opened up to the public on July 1, 2013.  Final Completion was achieved in December 
2013. 
 

The project ROCIP insurance expired when 30% of the work had been completed; ROCIP covered 30% of the cost 
of insurance.  When ROCIP expired the Contractor provided the remaining coverage for 70% of the work in the 
amount of $45,000.    

This action will authorize execution of a change order with Austin Filter Systems, Inc., for the cost of contractor 
provided insurance required on expiration of the ROCIP IV Program in the amount of $45,000. 
 

This project is located within zip code 78702 and is managed by the Public Works Department. 
 

This item was approved by the City’s Change Control Committee.   
 

Austin Filter Systems, Inc. is located in Austin, TX 

 
 
 


